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THE WHITE HOUSE
WASHINGTON

January 31, 1951

Dear Dr. Frothingham:

I hope you do not think that my failure to make earlier
acknowledgment of your thoughtful letter re national health insurance
indicates any lack of appreciation on my part. As you can readily
understand, we are all working under an unusually heavy pressure here
these days and even important matters have to wait their turn.

T am more grateful than I can tell you for this assurance
of your contimued loyal support of the national health insurance
program. As you so frankly indicates, that program has powerful
enemies who are not above misrepresenting its aim and purpose, in
fact its fundamental principle.

Despite all obstacles it has been my observation that in
the nearly two years since we met to discuss the program, understand-
ing and appreciation of its merits have shown steady increase. I,
t00, believe that its further development is inevitable.

There is no doubt but that legislation to meet the present
national emergency must necessarily take precedemce in national con-
sideration at this time. Nevertheless, I am convinced that we must
continue to move forward in promoting the principles of national
health insurance and of other health measures proposed by the admin-
istration to meet the dangerous lack of adequate medical care among
a large proportion of our population. Certainly the need for more
doctors is very real, It is in fact vital at this time.

I desire, therefore, to assure you once more of my continued
appreciation of your support of the health program. Your letter was
very heartening.

Very sincerely yours,

Channing Frothingham, M.D.,
101 Bay State Road,
Boston 15, Massachusetts.





